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St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Newsletter 
Monday 5th June 2023 

Term 2 Week 7 

P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

 

 

Term 2 (9 weeks) 
Mon 24th April - Fri 23rd June  

 

Friday 9th June 
Student free day 

 

Monday 12th June 
King’s birthday holiday 

 

Tuesday 13th June 
Year 6 swimming 

 

Tues 13th & Wed 14th June 
Year 2 Log Cabin Camp 

 

Friday 16th June 
12.40pm 4BW Assembly 

 

Regional Netball (Colac) 
 

6pm Sat 17th and 10.30am 
Sun 18th June at St Alipius 

Year 4 First Eucharist 
 

Mon 19th – Thurs 22nd June 
Year 6 swimming 

 

Mon 19, Tue 20 & Wed 21 
June  Yrs 4/5/6 Golf Clinics  

 

Mon 19, Tue 20 & Wed 21 
June  SFX Music Showcases 

6pm in Gym  
 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 10th July -  Fri 15th Sept 

 

Mon 10th & Tues 11th July 
Year 3 Camp 

 

Thursday 13th July 
State Cross Country 

 

Friday 14th July 
9.30am Mass in Gym 

 

12.40pm 2EH Assembly 
 

Friday 21st July 
12.40pm 1MM Assembly 

 

Fri 28th July 
 School closure day 

 

Friday 4th August 
12.40pm 5OH Assembly 

 

Friday 11th August 
12.40pm F LH Assembly 

 

Friday 18th August 
12.40pm 6MM Assembly 

 

Wednesday 23rd August 
Division Basketball 

 

Friday 25th August 
Book Week celebrations 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

It’s a case of “ALL SYSTEMS GO!” this week as we begin to fine-tune our preparations for our 
Musical Showcase in just two weeks’ time. The children are working together to polish their 
performances so that they can showcase what they have been learning in their performing 
arts classes. Mr. West has many things to think about as he begins to harness all that 
positive musical energy for the big event! 
 

Do you remember music lessons when you were at 
school? I think back with a sense of horror but I am glad 
to say that I see a vast difference today. Learning 
together, exploring sound, rhythm and beat are 
important elements of the music room today with 
improvisation and creativity all building towards greater 
understandings of music appreciation. How fortunate 
our students are. 
 

The upcoming Music Showcase is an important school event looming on the calendar. Over 
three evenings in the last week of term our students will be able to show you what they are 
learning. The showcase is a bit different to a school concert in that it won’t tell a story. It is 
an opportunity to perform for you and 
show you how our skills and talents 
grow from Foundation to Year 6.  
 

We are certainly looking forward to a 
terrific Showcase in the coming weeks. 
Please make sure that you have your 
evening down in the diary so that you 
and the family can attend. Our young 
musicians need our encouragement 
and I know that you will be impressed 
with what you see. 
 

God bless, 
 
 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin. 
 
School Closure Day    A reminder that 
our school will be closed this Friday for 
teacher professional development. 
Enjoy an extra long week-end 
everyone. See you all on Tuesday! 
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Friday 25th August 
Ballarat Catholic Primary 

Schools Athletics at 
Llanberris 

 

Friday 1st September 
Fathers’ Day celebration 

 

Tuesday 5th September 
Division Athletics @ 

Llanberris 
 

Thursday 7th September 
6pm at St Alipius 

Year 3 Confirmation 
 

Friday 8th September 
12.40pm 1JS Assembly 

 

Mon 11th – Fri 15th Sept 
Years 1 & 3 swimming 

 

Term 4 (12 weeks) 
Mon 2nd Oct - Wed 20th Dec 

  

Mon 2nd – Fri 6th October 
Years 2, 4 & 5 swimming 

 

Friday 6th October 
9.30am Mass at St Alipius  

 

Friday 13th October 
12.40pm 5JF Assembly 

 

Friday 20th October 
Grandparents’ Day 

 

Friday 27th October 
12.40pm 2CJ Assembly 

 

Friday 3rd November 
12.40pm F MM Assembly 

 

Friday 10th November 
12.40pm 4CP Assembly 

 

Friday 17th November 
12.40pm 3NM Assembly 

 

Friday 24th November 
12.40pm F GJ Assembly 

 

Friday 1st December 
12.40pm 2GH Assembly 

 

St Francis Xavier Feast Day 
celebrations 

 

Wednesday 6th December 
Year 4 Camp 

 

Monday 18th December 
9.30am Mass in the Gym 

 

Tuesday 19th December 
Last 2023 student day 

News from the finance department 
As we approach the mid-point of the school year we aim to be approaching the 50% 
collection rate for school fees. Fee statements will be sent home over the next week and we 
ask all families to check to see how you are going with your commitment to the 2023 school 
fees and levies agreement. If you would like to discuss your school fee arrangement with our 
Business Manager, please do not hesitate to contact Kerrie in the school office. 
 
 

Hot Chocolates! 
Our Hot Chocolate Mondays are proving to be popular as we move into the cooler weather. 
The children love to sit and have a chat over a hot chocolate in the gym especially if it is a 
little brisk outside. You can support this great fundraiser by sending along $1.50 each 
Monday for your child to enjoy a special treat at school. 
 
 

School Uniform Blitz 
We continue our school uniform blitz this week with a focus on jewelry. Our school policy 
states that the only jewelry permitted is a wristwatch and one pair of gold or silver plain 
studs or sleepers for pierced ear lobes. If families can have a chat about this at home it will 
be much easier for us to implement the policy at school. Thanks for showing your support of 
our school uniform, it has been great to see school socks and appropriate footwear being 
worn. Well done children! 
 
 

Cover-Up Clothing 
It’s winter now so it’s time to get serious about cover-up clothing for the top 
oval. Over the winter months we will be asking children who are not wearing 
cover-up clothing to play on the lower oval. We don’t want to do that so 
let’s all do our best to dig out some oval friendly clothing, protect our school 
uniform and help with the washing loads at home. 

 
 

On the move!    The old house at the south 
west corner of our school is on the move. 
This building has been empty for some 
time and is surplus to our needs. In the 
coming days the students will start to see 
trucks and workers around the building 
preparing it to be relocated to its new 
home. By opening up this corner of the 
school we will be able to plan ahead for 
future developments at our school. 
 
Our AMAZING Staff! 
Did you know that two of our dedicated teachers have been nominated for major awards? 
It’s true! 
 

1) Mr. Dan West has been nominated for a Music 
Teacher’s ARIA Award for his dedication to pursuing 
excellent learning outcomes in the area of music for 
all students in our school. 
 
2) Mr. Jack Ferguson has been nominated for the 
Apples for the Teacher Award for his dedication to 
ensuring all students in his class succeed as learners. 

 
Well done to Mr. West and Mr. Ferguson, we are proud of you both! While we can’t do 
anything but wait to hear about Mr. West’s award, we can jump online at Power FM and 
vote for Mr. Ferguson. We can’t wait to hear the news! 
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Congratulations! 
 

We offer a huge congratulations to Ms. Jayne Bosworth who received the 
Fullness of Life Award at the Catholic Education Week celebrations recently. 
Jayne is known to many of us as a past staff member of our school and as 
mum to James in Yr. 3 and past student Tom. Well done Jayne!  
 

Congratulations to Ms. Shelley Ryan who has recently become the new 
Principal at Siena Catholic School in Lucas. Shelley may be known to many 
in our school as a past staff member and mum to past students Molly, 
Matthew, Lily and Isabel. Shelley will commence her new position in fourth 

        term. 
 

 

Please find at the end of this newsletter:  Parish Bulletin; Assembly Awards; Do’s and don’ts of discipline. 
  
 

Trivia Night – Keep this date free    St Alipius Parish are holding a Trivia Night on Friday 4th August starting at 7pm. 
Tickets will be $10 each. BYO nibbles and drinks. Tea and coffee will be supplied. Tables of up to 8 people. Anyone 
who may be able to secure a donation or would like to donate a prize for a raffle, can you please call the office and let 
us know.  For further information call the St Alipius Parish office on 5332 6611. 
   

 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday June 4, 2023       The Most Holy Trinity (Year A) 
   

Gospel:  John 3:16-18 
For God loved the world so much that he gave his only Son, so that everyone who believes in him may not die but 
have eternal life. For God did not send his Son into the world to be its judge, but to be its saviour. 
Those who believe in the Son are not judged; but those who do not believe have already been judged, because they 
have not believed in God's only Son.       (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 
  

Gospel reflection:  Today we hear that God loved the world so much that he sent Jesus into the world so that we 
might live life to the fullest. 
  

God loves the world - all the people, plants, animals, birds and earth. God wants us to love the world too. One of the 
ways we can show that we believe in God is to treat the world that we have been given with love and care. 
 

We are called to show our love for the world and for all the people who live in it, for all the birds, 
flowers, trees and animals, for everything that God has created- both human and other than 
human. 
We all have a responsibility to look after the world, to love it and care for it. 
  

Our Challenge: What will you do to show your love for others and for the world? 
 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader  
 

Curriculum News 
 

Continuing to Strive for Excellence At SFX     
Here at SFX we are continually striving to provide quality learning and 
teaching that promotes excellence and fosters fullness of life for all. We 
believe in always looking for opportunities to strengthen our current 
practices to enhance the learning outcomes for our children. As a school, 
we are currently celebrating how our current Reading Program aligns with 
evidence-based practices, while also investigating reading strategies to 

enhance our current reality. Within this our ultimate goal is to develop engaged readers, who read to learn and love 
to read. 
 
 

Mid-Year Reports  
Currently teachers are working hard to moderate your children’s work to ensure that their reports are accurate and 
up to date with where their learning is positioned. I thank them for the energy, thoroughness, sincerity, and 
professionalism that they bring to their report writing. 
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As communicated to families, St. Francis Xavier Primary School continues its firm commitment to working in 
partnership with parents to enable our children to achieve their best. Our end of Semester One reports will be 
available on PAM from Thursday 23rd June. 
 

Enjoy your week.                                    

                                                                                    Jane Clark, Deputy Principal – Learning Enhancement 
 

Wellbeing News 
  
 

I remember speaking to a trusted friend when my son was little. 
I was feeling infuriated by his behaviour and my friend replied 
“Yes- he’s acting like such a 7 year old!”  
This comment made me laugh and helped me change my 
thinking. When we take the time to understand our child’s 
perspective, problem solving gets easier. 
 

Sometimes we forget that our children are wearing “L” plates 
while they learn how to do life.  
If it takes 5 years before they can tie a shoelace, it will take 
even longer before they can regulate their emotions and 
behaviours. 
Some adults still struggle. Be patient while they develop. 
 

The attached article by Justin Coulson focuses on discipline as a 
way of teaching, guiding and instructing our children when they 
are struggling. I hope it provides some food for thought! 
 
 

Kind regards,                                             
 

Christine Meneely, Wellbeing Leader  
 
  

 Sport/Physical Education News   
 

Regional Cross Country    Well done to the 11 students that ran in last week's Regional Cross Country Championships 
in Warrnambool. All runners showed true grit to make their way around the challenging course and all recorded 
fantastic results. Well done to Archer Spackman and Felicity McGrath who finished in the top 10 in their events and 
have qualified for the State Finals early next term. Thank you to the families that travelled down to support your 
child/ren. 
 

Eureka Division Soccer    Last Friday, SFX had 3 teams participating at the Eureka Division Soccer Tournament. The 2 
boys and 1 girls teams played in a Round Robin competition over the course of the day. All teams showed great 
teamwork and perseverance to come away with some great performances. 
A big thank you to Ms Astbury and Mr Canny for coaching and to all of the families that came along to support. A 
shout out to Nat Campbell for his assistance with the A Boys team, very much appreciated. 
 

2023 Sports Dates 
 

Term 2: 
 Week 8 - Friday Jun 16th - Regional Netball (Colac) 
 Week 9 - Mon/Tue/Wed Jun 19/20/21 - Golf Clinics (Yr 4-6) 

 

Term 3: 
 Week 1 - Thursday July 13th - State Cross Country 
 Week 7 - Wednesday Aug 23rd - Division Basketball 
 Week 7 - Friday Aug 25th - Ballarat Catholic Primary Schools Athletics @ Llanberris 
 Week 9 - Tuesday Sep 5th - Division Athletics @ Llanberris 
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SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs    If you have any SFX Football jumpers, 
singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to either Mr Down or Mr 
Carroll. 
 
 
 
 

Have a terrific week. 
 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
  

 P&F News   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 2 P&F Update:  
 
 

Hot Chocolates    We are once again offering hot chocolates with marshmallows for sale in the gym on Mondays for 
$1.50 at first break.  
We are again grateful to Inglenook Dairy for the generous donation of their delicious milk, Grounded Pleasures for 
the hot chocolate and So Soft Marshmallow Co for the yummy marshmallows! We require helpers (sorry no younger 
siblings due to OH&S)    https://signup.com/go/EQWuAaB  
 
 

Hot Lunches    We are back ordering with Stewart’s Bakery as our supplier and are so happy for them they have been 
able to re open. Orders need to be placed on Flexischools by 10am on Thursday. We are always in need of 
volunteers. Toddlers and younger siblings are most welcome in the gym. 
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/9916281720121/false#/invitation  
 
 

Second hand uniform shop    If you are wanting to inspect/purchase from the uniform shop, please fill out a slip at 
the front office and we can organise a time to meet you. 
 
 

 
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
https://signup.com/go/EQWuAaB
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/9916281720121/false#/invitation
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Attachments   
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ASSEMBLY AWARDS    2nd June 2023    Hosted by F TW       Theme: Hospitality 
Hospitality means welcoming other people. 

We show hospitality because Jesus teaches us to include everyone and show them they are welcome. 
 

Foundation F LH: Zephyr Swanson and Amaiyah Moore       F TW: Spencer Manning & Mayomikun Baruwa 
F GJ: Birdie Toohey & Alfie Waldron                    F MM: Harriet Walshe & Maya Mookhoek 

1 JS Tex Brown & Freddy Dreher  

1 MM Hospitality recipients this week: Pippa Bourke & Max Elliot 
Compassion recipients from last week: Rory Dunne & Lachlan Purtell 

1 EM Sahesi Kariyawasam and River Fedke 

2 EH Lola Miles & Keeva Humphries  

2 CJ Ted Nunn and Daisy Howard 

2 GH Tara Lloyd and Freddie Lynch 

3 NM Mollie Arnts & Nellie Cheeseman 

3 JVG Anna Marson & Bridie Millington 

3 GW Macklin Smith and Olivia Farrell 

4 4BW: Elly Kane & Isabelle Slater                              4HC: Nicholas Green & Mia Hamill        
4CP:   Christopher Martin & Harriet Locke 

5 JF Hugh Farrell & Pippa Dalton 

5 OH Charlotte Quarrell & Jessica Youl 

5 CC Isla-Rose Block and Mila Shillito 

6 PB Annabella Chalmers and Xavier Kersley 

6 MM Lola Roney & Logan Warren 

6 ZA Mia Mahar & Nate Toohey 

Environmental 
Education 

Josie De Lorenzo - 6ZA and Banjo Nicholson - 1EM,  for the hospitality they continually demonstrate 
during E.E. lessons and when out on the yard, helping others, making sure resources are fairly and evenly 
shared and making others feel welcome. Mother Earth is so lucky to have such amazing carers taking care 
of her and the natural world! 

Performing Arts Morgan Morley, Harriet LeGrand, Henry Warr, Jack Lewis, Emily Hanrahan, Monty Harrison - for 
sharing their musical skills with our community during our assembly. 

Visual Arts Jagger Van Langevelde, Ned Kersley, Leighton Troon and Charlize Simpson - for being focussed 
artists and creating masterpieces! 

P.E. Julian Simpson & Elliana Tocchet for being welcoming and inclusive of everyone. 

Principal’s Award Emma Locke and Laura Bodnar for ensuring that other students feel welcome and accepted in 
our school 
Nate Toohey for gently ensuring that younger students feel safe and secure on the bus 
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 Community News   
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